
CE meets Secretary of CPC Jiangmen
Municipal Committee (with photo)

     â€‹The Chief Executive, Mr John Lee, met the Secretary of the CPC
Jiangmen Municipal Committee, Mr Chen Anming, today (August 1) to exchange
views on deepening Hong Kong's co-operation with Jiangmen. The Director of
the Chief Executive's Office, Ms Carol Yip, also attended the meeting.ã€€
      
     Mr Lee welcomed Mr Chen's visit to Hong Kong with his delegation. He
said that Hong Kong proactively promotes and strengthens its co-operation
with Jiangmen, as well as other cities in the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao
Greater Bay Area (GBA) to achieve complementarity and mutual benefits,
contributing to the construction of an international first-class bay area for
living, working and travelling.
      
     Noting that Hong Kong has strong capabilities in scientific research
while the advanced manufacturing of Jiangmen has been developing rapidly, Mr
Lee said he looked forward to the continued deepening of collaboration among
the industry, academia and research sectors, promoting the transformation of
technological outcomes, and strengthening the linkage of innovation and
technology between the two places.
      
     Mr Lee said that he had led a Hong Kong Special Administrative Region
delegation to visit three member states of the Association of Southeast Asian
Nations (ASEAN), namely Singapore, Indonesia and Malaysia last week, where he
introduced Hong Kong's unique advantages of enjoying the strong support of
the motherland and being closely connected to the world under "one country,
two systems" to local political and business communities, and encouraged
ASEAN enterprises to explore the GBA market and expand their businesses in
Hong Kong and other bay area cities by making good use of Hong Kong's
professional services and financing platform.
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